ORCHARD HILLS MAPLEWOOD HOMEOWNER’S ASSOCIATION

                           MINUTES OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

                                         SEPTEMBER 7, 2005

Call to order by Pete Mooney at 7:35 pm at Thurston School.

 

Board Members present: Anita Jones, Stuart Baggaley, Denise Schlotfeldt, Carrie Gaffield, Sandy Smith, Wendy Carman,  Sakina Zerrel, Sandy Smith, Jack Cederquist and Emily Eisbruch.

 

Guests:  Dorene and Tim Markel.

 

Agenda:  Motion to approve agenda by Anita, Second by Jack. Motion passed. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Denise. Motion to approve report by Pete. Second by Anita. Motion passed.

 

Membership Report:  The total number of paid memberships is 156.

 

Minutes of July 26, 2005:  Motion to approve by Wendy.  Seconded by Stuart.

Minutes approved as written.

Agenda:

1. Georgetown Sign: Pete. No report  

2. Georgetown Blvd. entrance beautification of cupolas and louvers:  Denise reported that RENEWAL, a local company that Denise has worked with, has submitted a bid to repair, replace the missing louvers and rebuild the cupolas for $2470.00. Bid doesn’t include prep or painting. Board approved an additional amount of $1030.00 for painting and prep of the wood and to cover any other unexpected expenses. Motion to approve contract award to RENEWAL by Pete. Second by Jack.  Motion passed.  Denise will monitor the project.

3. Newcomer’s Group: Sakina.  They are happy to include a Newsletter in their welcome folder to new residents of OHMHA.  There will be no charge for this.

4. The OHMHA e-mail list: Sakina. This list will only be used for notification of OHMHA events and important information.

5.      Candidates Night: Stephen Rapundalo and Tom Bourque, candidates for Council in the 2nd ward, have accepted our invitation to participate in a forum at Claque School on October 26.  Pete will moderate.  Pete will prepare a flyer and confirm our reservation at Claque School.  Motion by Jack, second by Stuart to designate $200.00 to cover any expenses the program may incur. 

6.       OHMHA web site: Emily presented a prototype of our web site.  Motion to proceed by Pete. Second by Stuart. Motion passed.

7. By-laws: Stuart.  No discussion.  Wendy offered to enter the by-laws into a “Word” document. She will incorporate the suggested changes and e-mail this to each Board member before our Nov. meeting.  This will make it easier for Board members to read and to enter their own proposed changes.

8. Garage Sale: Jack volunteered to place an ad in the Ann Arbor News prior to September 24.  He will place  garage sale reminders around the neighborhood on September 23.  A reminder will also be in the next Newsletter. 

9. Plymouth Crossings: Wendy. The wet land plan has DEQ approval.  Midwest Consulting is in charge of the project.  Rezoning has not been approved.  The project will be presented to Planning on September 20.  If approved, project will go to Council.  We will make a presentation to Planning on 9/20.  No vote was taken by the Board in support or disapproval of this development.  Wendy will make a presentation to Planning with some of our concerns and she will e-mail her speech to the Board.

10. Safety crosswalk for the intersections at Bluett/Georgetown and Yorktown/Georgetown: Dorene and Tim Markel. This project has been approved by Council.  A plan incorporating the concerns of area residents will be ready by late September.  We will invite Mr. Pirooz, Chief engineer for the City to speak at our Nov. meeting.

11.  Newsletter: Carrie.  Articles should be submitted by August 31.  Several members volunteered to pass out the Newsletter and if possible, invite residents to join OHMHA.  We have a bulk mail permit that we will use during the winter.  Board agreed, in informal discussion, that distribution of the Newsletter is usually left to the discretion of the Editor. All agreed.  

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday November 15, 2005, 7:30pm at Thurston  School.

 

Respectfully submitted,

Anita Jones, Secretary

 

